Rossville School SCC Meeting Minutes
Wednesday May 9 2018

Present: Crystal Klassen, Becky Murray, Lisa Rechenmacher, Krystal Abbott, Julia Watton

Lisa opened the meeting at 5:37 pm.

Guests: No Guests

Additions to the Agenda: N/A

Review minutes of last meeting: Becky Murray for Joleen Scheible.
Becky makes a motion to move the adoption of her minutes, Julia seconds, all in favor, carried

Correspondence: N/A

No Treasurer’s Report – Grant Account: 924.43
			Fundraising Acct: 3571.94

Outstanding Bills to pay:
	Joleen	$73.72 Hot Lunch and Kite Nite bills. 
Joleen paid $43.29 out of the Grant acct. Waiting on checks for the Fundraising acct. Joleen still owed $30.43

Krystal moves to pay the outstanding bills, Becky seconds, all in favour, carried

Principal’s Report: Crystal Klassen

The weather has definitely helped to chase away the winter blues.  We struggled with the playground as the snow was melting which made for mud and quick sand type sand.  The division fenced off the teacups to help prevent students from being stuck in the mud.  I have a concern with the water at the back of the schoolyard in the trees.  When the snow melted this moved up a fair amount.  I am wondering if there is a way we can get this fenced off as we will have a student coming to the school in the fall.  
Staff numbers came out and we have the same number of teachers for next year.  We are grouping our students Kindergarten to Grade 3 and Grade 4 to 7.  EA support is still being determined and we should know those numbers in the next couple of weeks.  
We have people already registering their students for kindergarten in the fall.  We will plan a meet the teacher night for kindergarten students and parents in June.  
Student led conferences in March as well as report cards.  We have seen most parents at interviews either on the date or later.  
DRA assessments will be done this week and next week for Grade 1 to 5 students.  We are positive that our students are making great progress with their reading.  The Grade 4 and 7 students will be taking part in a writing assessment that has been ongoing through the year.  I have seen definite growth in everyone with writing this year.  This information goes to the division and forwarded to the provincial government.  
On May 11th we will host our Mother’s Day Tea in the afternoon.  May 18th is a PD day so no school for kids.  Becky will be away for three days next week.  
We are planning our year-end field trip and will go to the Sand Dunes.  Our plan is to do the Sand dunes in the morning followed by a picnic lunch and then off to swim at the pool in Leader for the afternoon.  
Old Business:	

 Brochures- are being printed, will be in mail boxes soon for a fee of $15.75

Track and Field Day
[bookmark: _GoBack]Lisa ordering all food through the Wholesalers, still looking for grillers, asking all Rossville families to make desserts, borrowing Julia and Joleen’s BBQs as well as use the schools. 

Kite Nite: Awesome! Kids loved it! 

New Business:

Awards Night: Thursday June 14th at 7 pm. This will include Kinder Grad, and Grade 7 Grad. 

Year End BBQ: June 27th Joleen to make beans, SCC to make coleslaw, hot dogs, burgers, pop, water. $8 Burger meal, $6 Hot Dog Meal $2 extra patty
Bottle Drive: Sunday, June 10th 10:00 am, all families need to attend!

Next Meeting: June 6 2018 @ 5:30 order food. 

Lisa closes the meeting at 6:43 pm


